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SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2017-0220 would appoint Fank Immel (District 8) to a partial term on the Fauntleroy Ferry Advisory Committee that will expire on August 31, 2018.

SUMMARY

Ferry Advisory Committees were established by the State legislature[footnoteRef:1] in order to provide local guidance for the Washington Station Department of Transportation on each area served by the Washington state ferries. [1:  RCW 47.60.310] 


The state law notes that the legislative authority of counties other than San Juan, Skagit, Clallam, and Jefferson shall appoint Ferry Advisory Committees consisting of three members for each terminal area in each county.[footnoteRef:2] The appointment that would be made by Proposed Motion 2017-0220 would add a third appointee to the existing Fauntleroy Ferry Advisory Committee. [2:  RCW 47.60.310 (2)] 


BACKGROUND 

Ferry Advisory Committees. Ferry Advisory Committees were established by RCW 47.60.310 in order to provide local representation for the Washington Station Department of Transportation in, “soliciting and obtaining expressions from local community groups in order to be properly informed as to problems being experienced within the area served by the Washington state ferries.”  

For Fauntleroy, the Ferry Advisory Committee is to consist of three members. At least one of these members must represent an established ferry user group or frequent users of the ferry system. Each member is required to live in the vicinity of the ferry terminal.[footnoteRef:3] Not more than two members of the committee may be from the same political party at the time of their appointment.[footnoteRef:4] The relevant county legislative authority, in this case, the King County Council, is responsible for appointing members.[footnoteRef:5] [3:  RCW 47.60.310 (2)]  [4:  RCW 47.60.310 (4)]  [5:  RCW 47.60.310 (2)] 


Fank Immel. Proposed Motion 2017-0220 would appoint Mr. Immel to the Fauntleroy Ferry Advisory Committee for a partial term that would expire on August 31, 2018. Mr. Immel lives on Fauntleroy Way, about one block from the ferry terminal. He is employed by Global Diving & Salvage, which is located on SW Marginal Way. Mr. Immel notes that, “as a local resident I have an intimate awareness of the challenges both the commuter and the area residents face.” He goes on to note that, “the ferry dock is an integral part of the community and area at large.”

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2017-0220
2. Transmittal Letter
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